

Moat Community College

Maidstone Road, Leicester, LE2 0TU Principal Mr. B Killeen 0116 2625705 office@moat.leicester.sch.uk moat.leicester.sch.uk

17th May 2024

Dear Parent/Carer

This letter follows our communication sent yesterday regarding the sourcing of Halal meat from Germany through a British company. Although the meat was Halal, sourcing it from abroad contravened our policy of using British suppliers. After thorough consideration, the college has decided to transition to a menu that exclusively features HMC-certified meat. This change will be implemented immediately.

This decision is intended to eliminate any possibility of future errors and to provide assurance to our parents and students. While our menu was already predominantly HMC-certified, it will now be entirely so.

We trust that this will provide reassurance concerning our commitment to adhering to our policies and to the well-being of our students.

Thank you for your understanding and support. Should you have any further questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at the school.

Yours faithfully,

Mr B Killeen

Mr B Killeen **Principal**





